City of Lakeside Park

Minutes of 3/26/2022

Special Planning Meeting

CALLED TO ORDER:

Mayor Markgraf opened the meeting of the Lakeside Park City Council at 9:07 a.m. on Saturday, March 26, 2022. Those in attendance were Council Members: Mr. Bernheimer, Mr. Grimes, Mr. Gastright, Mrs. Thaman, Mr. Waite, Mr. Wolfer. Mrs. Hehman, Mr. Greer and Mrs. Mueller were also present for the meeting.

MAYOR'S REPORT:

Mayor Markgraf will begin meeting with the finance committee to begin the budget for the upcoming fiscal year. Mayor Markgraf will also be working on getting the rental property registration ordinance to present at a future meeting. This will allow the City to have a point of contact on file for rental property. The NKADD is working to bring back the Municipal Government League. The first meeting is on April 7th and will address the Brent Spence & companion bridges.

PUBLIC WORKS:

Mayor Markgraf stated the only street project for 2022 is the work on North Ashbrook. CT Consultants is working on the next 5 year street plan. Public Works monthly meetings are now held on the first Thursday of each month at 5:00 p.m.

Amended at the request of Mr. Waite on 4/11/2022 to include: There were discussions around engineering services and engineering of the Turkeyfoot Road Project.

POLICE AUTHORITY:

The Department will be looking to hire a new officer and the job has been posted.

FIRE/EMS:

Assistant Chief Dave Slusser will be the contact for Lakeside Park at the Fire Department. Mr. Grimes will be the Council Member representative.

PDS:

We have a new contact at PDS for reporting issues and tracking violations. His name is Quentin Campbell. Mr. Waite raised concerns about how issues had been addresses in the past.

FINANCE:

Mr. Wolfer and Mr. Grimes will continue to do the monthly financial reviews. Mayor Markgraf will be sitting down with the committee prior to preparation of the 2022-2023 budget.

RECREATION:

Mrs. Mueller brought up that it is difficult to find volunteers for events. She invited everyone to help with the joint Easter Egg event with Fort Mitchell on Saturday, April 16th. The City-wide Yard sale is back! This year. It will be held in May, prior to the large item garbage pick-up scheduled for June 4th. Mrs. Mueller asked for feedback or suggestions for events that council would like to see in the future. There is an

upcoming Active Threat training in conjunction with Crestview Hills and the Lakeside Park – Crestview Hills Police.

Mr. Wolfer invited everyone to participate in the Armed Forces 5K on May 21, 2022 at 8:30 a.m. in Crescent Springs.

Mr. Grimes left the meeting at 10:55 a.m.

WEBSITE:

Mayor Markgraf stated the website committee was established when the city was developing a new website, since it is fully operational, all updates will now be included in the Mayor's Report or Public Relations.

PUBLIC RELATONS/NEWSLETTER:

Thaman will be contributing an article for the spring newsletter on walker safety and driver awareness of pedestrians on the sidewalks. Mayor Markgraf stated he will be combining the Public Relations on the agenda with the website, moving forward.

ADJOURNMENT:

Mr. Bernheimer made the <u>motion</u> to adjourn the council meeting at 11:22 a.m. Mrs. Thaman seconded the <u>motion</u>. Voice vote was taken. <u>5 Ayes, 1 Absent, Motion</u> carried.

Paul R. Markgraf, Mayor

Katie Hehman, City Clerk/Treasurer